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Our school vision is: LIFE in all its fullness - now and in the future. 

John 10.10 Jesus said, “I have come that they may have life, and have it to the full”. 

 

6th June 2025 

Dear Parents,   

 

Welcome back to the second half of the summer term – there’s lots on! We currently 

have a lot of jumpers (19) and black zippy tops (12) in lost property, none with names 

on. Please name your children’s clothing so it can be returned easily.  

 

Interview with Hugo 

How long have you been playing football?  

Since I was six 

 

Which teams have you played for? 

Witham Town, Valley Green, Diamond Youth 

 

What position do you play? 

Goal keeper 

 

What makes you a good goal keeper? 

I’m athletic and have good reflexes 

 

So, I heard something exciting happened this week,,, 

This week, I signed to the Under 9 Academy for Chelsea 

 

That’s incredible. Congratulations! How often will you have to train? 

I will be training 3 times a week 

 

Have you ever played internationally? 

Yes, I played in a tournament in Belgium at Easter for Chelsea. Our team came 2nd 

 

We will be following your football career with interest, Hugo. Well done on your success 

so far! 
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Year 5/6 Boys and Girls Football Teams 

On Wednesday, the Year 5/6 teams went to Stisted to play football matches.  

Thanks to Mrs Thomas, who organised the matches and took the teams there. This is 

what she had to say about the matches. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

iRock 

Yesterday we started iRock music lessons and the children absolutely loved it. It was 

amazing to watch the children play the guitar, keyboard and drums and sing with such 

skill on their first day! They will be proper rock stars in no time. There are still spaces 

if you would like your child to learn through iRock. Please contact the office if you want 

more details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enterprise  

Next week is our annual Enterprise week. The aim of Enterprise is to raise money for 

charity, whilst learning valuable business, maths, communication, team and time 

management skills: just to name a few! Class 4 children have been super busy creating 

their businesses and developing their acumen over the past two weeks. Next week, they 

will be running their stalls on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday afternoons from 

Amazing performance today, girls. 

First girls football match of the year 

against Stisted Primary School. You 

all played so well and I can’t wait for 

the next one! Very proud of you all.  

Awesome work, boys! You played really well as 

a team and worked very hard. As your first 

game of the year, you gelled well together and 

it was great to watch! 3-3 result overall, with 

goals from Oliver and Stanley! Super work!  



1:30pm-3pm. Their profits go to charities of their choice. Please send money in with your 

child on those days in a wallet or envelope (named). There will be an opportunity to pre-

order goods tomorrow afternoon from 3pm. The children will be out on the Green 

(weather permitting – if it’s wet, please come into the hall) in their groups, explaining 

what they will be selling. Each group has food/drink, a game to play and a product to sell.  

 

STEM Awards 

All our children entered in the annual If I were an Engineer STEM competition earlier 

this year, where they had to think like engineers and invent a solution to a problem. Last 

year, there were over 45,000 entries in this competition nationally, so it’s a big thing! 

We had record numbers of children making it to the second round of judging this year 

and have 4 children who have received highly commended and an invitation to a special 

awards ceremony at Anglia Ruskin University next month.  

 

Congratulations to  

• Blake in Year R 

• Beth in Year 1 

• Nico in Year 4 

• Ava in Year 5 

 

I can’t wait to see you at the awards ceremony! 

 

Congratulations to the children who received certificates in Celebration Collective 

Worship this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class One:  

Maggie  –  for some great ideas used within her writing 

 

Class Two: 

Beth  - for your exceptional writing this week!  

Loula-Belle  -  for your excellent work in fractions and super writing this week  

 

Class Three: 

Thomas -  for working amazingly well with your partner and showing enthusiasm for 

English work. Well done! 



Scarlett  -  for improved focus and attention to detail in your writing and being a 

helpful, supportive classmate 

 

Class Four: 

Joe -   for your fantastic effort and singing when learning our songs for the show 

Neve -  for your leadership skills in planning Enterprise 

 

Congratulations on your achievements 

 

• Congratulations, Amaya, on achieving 

player of the week at football  

• Congratulations, Sienna, for achieving 

her ½ marathon wrist band for Park Run 

 

 

 

 

 

Tribe Points 

Well done to Embu Tribe, who were the winners of the team points this week! They 

enjoyed their prize of extra time in the den-building area. 

 

Diary dates the week beginning 9th June 2025: 

 

Monday 9th June: Mrs Davidson in – music lessons 

Multi-skills Club 3:15pm 

  

Tuesday 10th June: Enterprise Selling 

Mr Timms in – music lessons 

Mindfulness Club 12:30pm 

 Art Club 3:15pm 

  

Wednesday 11th June:  Link governors visit – RE and Collective Worship 

Enterprise Selling  

Netball Club 3:15pm 

         

Thursday 12th June:   Enterprise Selling  

iRock music lessons 

Choir 12:30pm 

Year 5/6 Boys football match – Bocking 3:30pm 

     Karate 3:15pm  

(No Boards Games Club – teachers at writing 

moderation meetings off site) 

      

Friday 13th June: Tennis Club 8:00am 



 Football Club 3:15pm  

  

Have a wonderful week,  

 

 

 

 

Patsy Fitzpatrick 

Head of School 

 


